
Senators- 

I am writing to encourage you to vote against advancing SB 303.  

 
As someone who has worked in varying roles in healthcare for over a decade, I have had extensive 

experience in data collection and analysis in myriad areas. I understand the value and power inherent in 

tracking, collating and analyzing information.  

While I can appreciate the intent of this bill in theory, there are several concerns that I have in its current 

written form.  

Among them: 

• Unclear or undefined parameters and responsibilities for OHSU or other private entities in how 

they profit from this data (financially or otherwise.)  

• The unnecessary financial and operational burden to OHA, which is already overbudget for the 

OPS division.  

• Unclear language and direction on the client’s ability to opt-out of allowing their data to be 

shared.  

• Potential unshared conflict of interests/lack of transparency on behalf of backers and supporters 

of this bill. 

As Oregon embarks on leading the nation for this therapy modality, we should allow for flexibility and 

growth. SB303 is unnecessary at this stage, and there will already be a wealth of voluntary data as this 

program develops. 

Please vote against this bill and leave OHSU and the industry to implement a voluntary research model 
we can all support. 

 
My deepest appreciation to the Health Care Committee and Senators for you service and the 

opportunity to give feedback on this bill. 

Kindly, 

Sera R. Miller 


